
January 5, 2023  
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon  
Filing Center  
P.O. Box 1088  
201 High Street S.E., Suite 100  

Salem, OR 97308-1088  
 
VIA HUDDLE AND EMAIL  
 
Re: PGE’s memo referencing STOP B2H Coalition’s request to be found eligible for intervenor funding in UM 2211, AR 
638, and AR 626 
 
Dear Filing Center, 
 
Attached for filing in the above-referenced dockets is the Stop B2H Coalition’s Response to PGE’s Response to the STOP 
B2H Coalition’s Request to Be Found Eligible for Intervenor Funding. 
 
Should you have any questions feel free to contact me. Thank You. 
 
Submitted by: 

 
 
 
 Jim Kreider  
Co-Chair, STOP B2H Coalition  
541.406.0936 (c) | 541-406-0727 (o)  
jkreider@campblackdog.org  | jim@stopb2h.org  
 
STOP B2H Coalition 
http://stopb2h.org/   
60366 Marvin Rd  
La Grande OR 97850  
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This is STOP’s response to PGE’s memo referencing STOP B2H Coalition’s request to be found eligible for intervenor 
funding in UM 2211, AR 638, and AR 626. 

Please reference STOP’s response to Idaho Power objection to STOP receiving Interviner funds for more background on 
the organization and how it serves all utility customers in Oregon. STOP’s participation in these 3 dockets PGE questions 
contributed to all customers in the state.  

Our 3 years of participation the Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessary rule update (AR 626) as the only public 
in the meetings with the utilities was significant. STOP was able to get language inserted that brought environmental 
justice considerations as a filter to the decision making. This helps all Oregonians. 

Participation in the Risk based Fire Protection Plan (AR 638) also involved all rate payers in the state. STOP contributed 
significantly in that docket and if we are allowed to submit a statement of work and budget will demonstrate that.  

In UM 2211 implementation of HB 2475 was also significant and STOP participated in panel discussions during all  stages 
of the process and contributed edits to the documentation as it moved through the process. 

These 3 dockets affect all Oregonians and therefore benefit all PGE’s customers including its low-income customers or 
PGE environmental justice communities. 


